April 24, 2004

Robert Storch

Forest Supervisor

Uncompahgre National Forest

2250 Highway 50

Delta, CO 81461

Dear Mr. Storch,
 After enjoying the Uncompahgre Plateau’s unbelievable trails on my mountain bike since 1989, I was devastated by the travel plan implemented in August of 2002.  Exploring the many trails weaving to and from the Divide road, Uranium road, Campbell Point road and the Cottonwood road is the highlight of my family’s summer.  The loss of mountain bike access to the Lower Bench, Coal Creek, Grassy Lakes, Unaweep Rim, North Fork Bear Canyon, Mid Fork Bear Canyon, Carson Hole and the Middle fork of the Escalante trails really made me wonder what mountain bikes were doing to the trails or environment that would require such extreme measures.  I have had no problems with any other people I came in contact with on the trails.  The effect my bike tires left on the trail seemed insignificant when following the many cows encountered in most areas of the Plateau.  The wild animals I encountered rarely seemed startled and did not seem to be adversely affected by my presence.  I am at a loss when trying to explain to my young son why we can no longer ride some of the trails we notice in our travels even though they are not in designated Wilderness areas.
  The travel plan and the comments needed about it were mentioned in the news but I never realized mountain bikes were in danger of losing so many trails.  I belonged to a mountain bike club and spoke to the local Forest Service office several times a year about various issues but was never informed that any major changes to mountain bike trails were going to occur.  I have recently become more involved and would like to change some of the restrictions.
Sincerely,
Dan Antonelli
